
 

 

NEWSLETTER OF THE NANAIMO YACHT CLUB  

April - 2015 

Commodoreôs Report 
Terri-Lynne Campbell 
 
WOW ï the evening of our benefit was such a success. 
The music, laughter, and camaraderie in the clubhouse 
was fantastic. We cannot thank everyone enough. 
 
All and all the business of the club is moving along 
smoothly and relatively quietly.  With the weather we have 
had, the docks seem to have come alive a little earlier this 
year just like our gardens. Property administration, environ-
ment, dock maintenance, clubhouse, and electrical commit-
tees are all reporting there projects are on track. Reports 
for upcoming events such as Easter Egg Hunt on Newcastle, Sailpast, SIN regatta 
and Cornroast say they are all falling into place as well.  
 
Enrolment into our junior program and summer sailing school is in full swing. 
Please keep in mind those July classes fill up very quickly and once they are full 
there is no wiggle room  to accommodate just one more. 
 
This year we are planning a Mothersô Day Brunch at the club.  The meal will be 
every bit as tasty as at the benefit, every bit as affordable and it is so much nicer 
for members to be able to share the morning with family in the relaxed setting of 
our clubhouse instead of a bustling restaurant. This is a new initiative with the pro-
ceeds benefitting our Silly Boat teams fundraising. Tickets will be available in our 
office. 
 
Well, with it being only one month to sailpast and the official start to cruising sea-
son, are you ready? On the evening of April 24th I will be in the lounge from 7-9 if 
anyone wants to drop in with any questions they may have regarding our cruises, 
temporary club moorage, reciprocal and outstations. There are many benefits to 
membership that many newer members may not be aware of so please do not 
hesitate to ask questions.  Hope to see you there.  
 

Terry-Lynne 
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Vice Commodoreôs Report 
Pat Grounds 
 
Brandyôs Fundraiser:  On behalf 
of Commodore Terri-Lynne and 
myself I would like to report on 
what a resounding success this 
venue was.  NYC members you 
really came through!   Final tally 
came to $17,733.22, this included 
cash donations, silent auction, grab 
table, bar tips, dinner tickets, & 50/50.  A cheque 
and card donations were presented to Rusty & Syl-
via Kostka on behalf of Brandy at the Executive 
Meeting on March 26th.  Thank you to all the volun-
teers, and donators who helped to make this all hap-
pen.  We couldnôt have done it without you.  Well 
done Nanaimo Yacht Club. 
 
Clubhouse:  A huge thank you to Paul and Collin 
Hennessey for the cleanup and restocking of the 
club workshop with many, many new tools.  This 
was done as a contribution to NYC at their own ex-
pense.  I am sure our members will be extremely 
grateful for this contribution. 

Renovations have started on the bar, this will be 
done in stages.  A new wine cooler has been pur-
chased.  The bar will continue to be open as these 
renovations take place. 
New signs will be posted on the North and South 
end of the Club Parking Lots indicating dismounting 
and no riding of bicycles in this area. 
 
Membership:  A reminder to all members a Notice 
of Motion will be presented at the April 9th, General 
Meeting regarding Junior Membership.  Rob Wiebe 
our Rear Commodore has volunteered to represent 
me on this motion as I will be away on vacation. 
 
Security: At our Security Meeting on Monday, 
March 23rd,   Derek Balderson the committee repre-
sentative for the RCMP expressed how important it 
is for members  to report any incidents/or suspicious 
acts immediately to the RCMP no matter how small/
or insignificant you might think they might be. 
 
 
Respectfully, Pat Grounds  
Vice Commodore - NYC 

From Brandy  

 

Thank you from the bottom of my 

heart. The support you have 

shown my parents and I is awe-

some. I am working very hard to 

put this situation behind me how-

ever I know it will take time. I have 

met many members and look for-

ward to meeting many more in the 

future. 

 

 
From Rusty and Sylvia  
 
To all Nanaimo Yacht Club Members. 
Sylvia and I are overwhelmed with the 
support and generosity you have shown 
our daughter Brandy. We witnessed the 
hard work and dedication that was in-
volved in preparing for this event by the 
Executive and the many volunteers. We 
were brought to tears when presented 
with a cheque by how much you all 
care. 
 
These funds will allow Brandy to con-
tinue her treatments and will also go a 
long way in equipping her with all the 
aids she will need for daily living. 
 
 
Again thank you for your heart felt sup-
port !!!!!!!! 



 

 

Rear Commodoreôs Report 
Rob Wiebe 
 
As the planet turns towards spring 
and summer, you can feel the in-
crease in activity around the Club 
and on the docks.  I think everyone 
was really pleased with the suc-
cess of óBrandyôs Challengeô fund-
raiser, a huge thanks you to all who 
participated.  It was great to be a 
part of the Club effort. 

A quick review of committees busy with projects:  
The Dock Crew has been spending time on K dock, 
replacing tie rails; and in B shed replacing decking.  
With only a month to go till Sailpast, the spring 
cleanup is just around the corner. 

The Electrical Crew has also been on K dock replac-
ing components of the power supply pedestals, 
along with usual maintenance.  The Environmental 
Committee is working on a number of initiatives.  
One is the Sewage Pumpout; the permit is being se-
cured, and we still hope weôll have that installed by 
cruising season. Another initiative is working on the 
logistics of composting of organics and recycling of 
materials generated in the Clubhouse, particularly 
during big events.  

The first composting trial during the recent fundraiser 
was very successful. 

The Visitorôs Moorage and Reciprocal Committee 
has met a number of times, they organize the infor-
mation necessary for us to meet our obligations to 
other reciprocal clubs, and to maximize the use of 
reciprocity by our members.  This information is 
added to the data bank common to all Reciprocal 
Clubs.  There was a rumor that the False Creek 
Yacht Club was ceasing operation, the best informa-

tion at this time is that they will be open this year. 

I recently received a report of theft of fuel from two 
boats on C and D docks.  These boats were óin tran-
sitionô; one was for sale, one was awaiting removal 
from the marina after a fire.  Although the time frame 
of these thefts is uncertain (the last few months?), I 
would like to make mooring members aware. Keep 
your eyes open for suspicious activity when on the 
docks, and I suggest you check your fuel supplies 
before departing and report to me if you find yourself 
a victim. 

A last note with regard to our ongoing effort to deal 
with furry pests on the docks.  Over the past month 
Iôve been using a ówildlifeô camera (motion activated, 
infrared) to see if we could get some evidence of ex-
actly how the critters (most specifically otters) are 
getting onto the decks.  Although the exercise was 
interesting, it did not really reveal what I was looking 
for.  The theory Iôm working with is that the otters in 
particular prefer to use an intermediary step to ac-
cess the deck.  Things like transoms of boats that 
are backed in or otherwise accessible from the wa-
ter, and some of our dock structures give them an 
easy step up.  Iôm moving on to a trial of some bar-
rier devices (plastic fencing and tack strips) in places 
where it wonôt interfere with the memberôs use, but 
might have some effect on the critters access.  I 
would also like to try some of these barriers on tran-
soms by making available some of this material to 
owners who prefer to moor stern in.  The barrier 
could be secured over the transom when the boat is 
not in use.  This assessment is ongoing. 

I know everyone is looking forward to the weather 
warming, the Easter Egg Hunt is coming up and I 
hope everyone is planning to attend Sailpast May 
3rd. 

See you around the Club. 

THANK YOU !  
 

  Paul & Collin Hennesey  
 
  cleaned up and restocked the club workshop  
  at their expense.  



 

 

Fleet Captainôs Report 
Doug Bell 
 
We are already well into the plan-
ning for the coming seasonôs cruis-
ing activities, starting with the 
Easter Egg Hunt on April 5th, Sail-
past May 3th, and the Ladysmith 
Dinner Cruise June 13th and 14th.  

The NYC Easter Egg Hunt on New-
castle Island is an event we put on for the commu-
nity, as well as for our members. The committee is 
still looking for volunteers for the April 5 please con-
tact Dorothy Bollinger right away if you can help.  

On the Sail Training/Dinghy Racing scene, Sail 
Training Administrator Jon Rose has reported that 
our summer sailing program has already had many 
people signing up. The complete list of programs is 
available on our website at nanaimoyc.ca.  

Our Sail Training Open House this year will be held 
on May 23. This is open for the public to come down 
and find out what dinghy sailing is all about and what 
the club has to offer. 

This yearsô Sailpast on May 3 will see some changes 
to the dayôs ceremonies. Come out and enjoy the 
celebrations of kicking off the 2015 boating season 
in style. 

 

Sailpast Ceremony Schedule:  

1200 Guests and Club Officers gather in Club Hall 
for a welcoming Reception.  

1300 Officers parade to gate for ceremonies.  

1315 Welcoming address, Commodore introduces 
guests. Flag raising.  

1400 Boats rendezvous as directed by Parade 
Marshal.  

1415 Sailpast gets underway.  

1600 Gather in clubhouse for light refreshments 
and food. NYC Lounge will be open.  

 

Thatôs my report for this month, have fun and stay 
safe on the water. 

 

 

NYC SAILPAST 2015   Sunday, May 3, 2015 

 
The Sailpast opening day ushers in the official start of the boating season, and is also your opportunity to sa-
lute our current Commodore, Terri-Lynne Campbell.  
 
NYC Sailpast Rules:  
If you like to dress in blue blazer and white slacks or skirt ï please do so.  
If you are more comfortable in your usual sailing gear, please wear that.  
If you do not have any flags, that is fine too.  
As you pass the Commodoreôs vessel, salute or wave in any way you see fit.  
There will be no judging, we will let you be the judge of your own boat.  
 
Sailpast Ceremony Schedule:  
1200 Guests and Club Officers gather in Club Hall for a welcoming Reception.  
1300 Officers parade to gate for ceremonies.  
1315 Welcoming address, Commodore introduces guests. Flag raising.  
1400 Boats rendezvous as directed by Parade Marshal.  
1415 Sailpast gets underway.  
1600 Gather in clubhouse for light refreshments and food. NYC Lounge will be open.  
 
Full Ceremony and Sailpast instructions for those participating will be available in the clubhouse on Sailpast 
day. Letôs have a really good turnout this year. It would be great to see the harbour full of boats milling about. 
Bring the family, come out and letôs enjoy the day together! 

General Meeting Dinner  April 9, 2015  
Served 18:00 to 19:00 hrs 
 
Feel-good Chicken Pie, coleslaw, rolls, cookies and coffee 
 

$5.00 



 

 

NYC Calendar of Events     . 

April  

APR 3  GOOD FRIDAY 

  BAR NIGHT 

APR 5  EASTER EGG HUNT 

APR 9  GENERAL MEETING 

APR 10 BAR NIGHT 

APR 17 BAR NIGHT 

APR 24 BAR NIGHT 

APR 30 EXECUTIVE MEETING 

Publicity  
Brenda Thompson 
 
A Full page advertorial was placed in the March 26, 
2015 Marine special Nanaimo Bulletin. 

Thank you to the many people who answered my 
questions and helped me with ideas for this project. 
We were able to mention many community things that 
our Club is involved with.  I feel that the people in our 
fair city of Nanaimo are getting the message that 
weôre great, fun people who love boats. And support 
youth activities. 

A special thanks to Dorothy Bollinger, who helped 
take on some of my Publicity responsibilities for our 
annual Easter Egg Hunt at Newcastle Island. This is 
an example of how we work together as a team to 
make things happen! 

The Notty Yachty Comedy team are meeting on April 
14th, at 6:30. Some boat design and fundraising will 
be discussed. 

Speaking of fundraising, Commodore Terri-Lynne 
suggested a great fundraiser for our silly boat team 
and weôre going to run with it. 

MOTHERôS DAY BREAKFAST/BRUNCH. Just think 
about it.  Where else can you enjoy the best view in 

town, see other family and friends, and enjoy great 
prepared food all while helping the Nanaimo Child De-
velopment Centre and the NYCôs team of fierce boat 
builders and racers. 

There will be two seatings. One at 9:30 and one at 
11:00. The price is $15/adults, $10/children under 12, 
5 and under are free. There is nowhere in town you 
can get a motherôs day feast of the quality we are 
planning for less! Menu considerations: pancakes, 
eggs, bacon, sausage, ham, yogurt, fruit, juice, coffee 
and tea. 

Mark Motherôs Day, May 10th NYC on your calendars 
and bring your family and friends to the best place in 
town for a wonderful eating and social experience. 

More information will be emailed to you as the date 
gets closer. Tickets havenôt even been printed yet, but 
if you know you will be attending, you could let me 
know which seating, how many people and ages to 
reserve a seat. 

This is the first of two fundraisers our team is planning 
for our Silly Boat entry. 

A burger and beverage night with a silent auction is 
planned for, Saturday, July 11th.  Further updates 
about this event will be posted in the loglines and 
emails. 

Bridge and Executive Contacts Update  
 
Fleet Captain Doug Bell 716-9103  
 
Easter Egg:Hunt: Dorothy Bollinger 
Ladysmith: Dinner Cruise: Roland and Shelley Godin 
Sailpast Sunday: Doug Bell 
Symphony Splash Victoria: Rob Wiebe 
Margueritaville: Jamie MacLennan 
Interclub Corn Roast: Kathy Bell & Cheryl Butler 
Newcastle Picnic: Roland and Shelley Godin 

Racing:Ken Lott 752-6653  
SIN Regatta 2014 Dave McCallum 668-6387  
Juniors/Sail Training/ Dinghy Racing Sail Training /Junior 
Coordinator Delegates:  
 
PHRF North West-NYC Director ï Bill Allen 
PHRF North West Handicapper - Terry Waters  
 
PIYA ï Keith Climenhaga  
RNSA - Vacant  
Trophies: Belinda Climenhaga 716-6622  

 
In Memory  

 
 

Mark Kaarremaa passed away March 
2, 2015.   

Member since  Dec. 19, 1991  
 

Our sincere condolences to the family  



 

 

Interclub Committee  
Kathy Bell  Cheryl Butler 
 
We will be holding an early planning meeting for volunteers for the Interclub Corn Roast on April 23 at 6pm at 
NYC in the downstairs boardroom.   
  
The Interclub Corn Roast Rendezvous will be held September 4th ï 7th 2015 at Telegraph Harbour Marina 
on Thetis Island.  We are hoping for participation from 14 area yacht clubs, and want to get a jump on plan-
ning before boating season is in full swing!  We have the basics laid out, and would like to have some fresh 
ideas for events, and to have a full roster of volunteers for the weekend so no one person has to take on too 
much. 
  
If you are interested (or know someone who is interested) in volunteering at this event, please send an email 
to Kathy or Cheryl with your name and email address, and whether or not you will be able to make this meet-
ing.   
  
Thanks!! 
 
Kathy Bell  <bellelaff@gmail.com> 
Cheryl Butler <cherylannbutler@shaw.ca> 

CPS Guest Speaker   April 14, 2015  8PM 
Nanaimo Yacht Club       
Doug Harrison -  Artist and Historian 
 
Doug worked for MacMillan Bloedel as a superintendent and man-
ager of several of their coastal logging operations. Many of  his paint-
ings tell the story of logging in the old days, railroad logging, the E&N 
railway, old rowboats and fishing boats. Doug has  been a boater all 
his life, has built several boats over the years and  has been a painter 
for over 30 years.  Dougôs presentation will use some of his paintings 
to describe tales of  historical marine subjects on the BC coast.  



 

 

Announcement -  Easter egg Hunt  
 
It's Easter Sunday this coming weekend,  
and the Easter Bunny will be waiting for you 
to have your picture taken with your family.  
The weather will be sunny and around 13 C 
perfect for collecting Easter Eggs and  roast-
ing marshmallows around the camp fire. 
RCM-SAR Station 27- Nanaimo  vessel  " 
G.B. Meynell " and crew will be on the dock 
for viewing and demonstrations, of how they 
respond to emergency situations on the wa-
ter.  
 
Don't forget your Easter Baskets, Bonnets, 
hats and your picnic lunch and walk the is-
land before or after the Easter Egg Hunt at 
12 o'clock.  Members,  please bring your 
families and help promote this event to fami-
lies that aren't Nanaimo Yacht Club mem-
bers.  Many hands make for a fun event.  
See you on Sunny Easter Sunday.   
 
One of the youth sailing instructors will be 
coming over with a 420 to have on display 
and talk to families about Nanaimo Yacht 
Clubs sailing activities and programs that will 
be offered this spring and summer.   

On the heels of the successful event in February 
with Ceili music, the Bar Committee is pleased to 

announce another evening of live entertainment fea-
turing some of the clubs finest musicians.  



 

 


